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CORVETTE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA Inc.  

PO BOX 230 FINDON SA 5023 

www.corvetteclubofsouthaustralia.com.au                  

SISTER CLUBS 

 CORVETTES WEST            LONE STAR CORVETTE CLUB 

 California USA                             SouthernTexas USA 

 

 

 

 

MEETINGS   -  Held on the first Thursday of every month 

at the Riverdome, Torrensville Bowling Club,  

2 Dennis Mutton Drive, THEBARTON at 7.30pm  

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION  Newsletter will now only 

be distributed via email. If you have a change of address 

please advise the Membership Officer. 

MEMBERSHIP FEES                                                                         

due by 1st January each year      NEW         RENEWAL  

Financial Member                      $85.00           $80.00           

Associate Member                     $20.00           $20.00         

Country Member                        $40.00           $40.00 

BANK DETAILS  for Direct Deposit                                                   

BSB   105 900    Account   9543 73840 

CONDITIONAL REGO   Inspections are no longer re-

quired. However, if you need a new Log Book, they are 

$10 each. 

The Corvette Club of South Australia Incorporated and its 

committee, is not responsible for statements (excepting 

their own) which may appear in any publication of the 

Corvette Club of South Australia Inc. newsletter, nor for 

the integrity of individuals buying or selling goods or ser-

vices. We welcome the contribution of newsletter articles 

from members. 

Note: Contributions may be edited for reasons of space.  

The Newsletter Editor has the right of refusal to publish.  

Corvette Club of South Australia - Life Members 

Rob McConnell        Catherine Neagle     Kathy Stanojevic 

Arthur Hasse            David Schrapel         Ruth van Doorn 

AJ Martin                  Peter McBride          Stuart van Doorn 

John Sturm               Lynda McBride         David Daw 

Daryl Drummond    John Randell             Gerry Brine 

Kevin Jarrett             Mark Dixon 

COMMITTEE 

PRESIDENT    

Sean Hayter—0412 446 084 

VICE PRESIDENT  

Serge Giacomelli —0418 409 560 

SECRETARY   

Lynda McBride—0408 085 566 

TREASURER  

Jemma Kitto—0400 053 662  

PUBLIC OFFICER 

Peter Mourdoukoutas—0402 447 688 

MEMBERSHIP OFFICER  

Gary McPhee—0412 804 811   

eagles112021@outlook.com 

CONDITIONAL REGISTRAR – Club Rego  

Steve Evans— 0417 807 926 

CONDITIONAL REGO COORDINATOR 

Tim Epton—0421 103 230 

EVENTS COORDINATOR 

Goof Katzorke—0417 869 368 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR   

Stuart van Doorn—0417 115 070 

sturuthvandoorn@gmail.com 

MERCHANDISE OFFICER                                    

Shirelee Mourdoukoutas—0402 443 420   

WEB MASTER  

Neil (Wombat) Portlock—0413 009 723  

CLUB HISTORIAN  

Stuart van Doorn—0417 115 070 

FUNDRAISING OFFICER 

Maelyn Bachelor—0498 187 148   

Auxiliary Committee Members 

Rob McConnell—0408 820 819 

Tony Beer Smith—0417 851 774 
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          Presidents Report:  by Sean 

It is with sadness that we reflect on the loss of our 20-year member, Graham Johns.  His sudden 

passing was a shock to us all.  The sympathies of the committee and all members go out to  

Debbie and family. 

 

The club is about to undergo changes to General Meeting nights, our July meeting on Thursday 

July 3rd at 7.30 pm will be at the new venue of the Riverdome, Torrensville Bowling Club,  

2 Dennis Mutton Drive, Thebarton.   

 

VP Serge and Public Officer Peter M have been busy and organised a free BBQ dinner for all 

members attending the first meeting night.  Don’t worry, it will be inside so no freezing while you 

eat a snag.  If you want to come don’t forget to register, there is an Eventbrite registration link  

accessible from Club FB page, or listed in the newsletter email.  After that members will be able 

to attend the Riverdome on meeting nights (Thursday) from 5 pm onwards and purchase a meal 

before the general meeting.  

 

We have a few things coming up this month, Bocce, winter warmer dinner at the Cruising Yacht 

Club, mid-week lunch at the Lockleys. Check the club website calendar for upcoming events. 

 

In relation to the taxation issue, the club will now have to submit a tax return every year (starting 

from a year ago) and pay tax on any “profit” we make.  We will be contracting a professional  

accounting firm who will submit our returns and audit our books each year.  Unfortunately, this 

will be another expense that the club will be forced to pay, at least it will be tax deductible I 

guess! 

 

It’s extremely disappointing that the ATO has targeted not for profit social clubs, whilst profes-

sional organisations such as the AFL remain tax exempt.  

 

President Sean. 
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Vale Graham Johns 
 

 

It is with great sadness we advise of the passing of Graham 
Johns. 
 
Graham was taken suddenly on 23rd of May 2025 at the young 
age of 66 years. 
 
Graham and Debbie have been a member of our club since 
2005 with their white C4 and later including in their fleet a Red 
C5. 
 
Being a Ford Head and owning numerous Capri’s, we were  
always privileged that Graham jumped ship into Chevy’s, going 
to the extent of naming their beautiful brown Kelpie — ‘Chevy’. 
 
Graham and Debbie organised numerous events for our club,  
including a Vegas Night at their house in O’Halloran Hill. 
 
Our hearts go out to Debbie, Gary, Bec and extended family on 
their loss. 
 
RIP Graham, we will miss your booming voice and infectious 
laugh. 
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Its official - We are moving ! 
 
The Corvette Club circus is 
moving our General Meetings 
to the brand new Torrensville 
Bowling Club facility (aka 
Riverdome).  
 
Next General Meeting (July 3rd) will be at the Riverdome,  
2 Dennis Mutton Drive Thebarton,  first THURSDAY of 
each month, commencing at 7.30 PM. 
 
The Riverdome will have meals available before the  
meeting, at your own cost, with orders taken between  
5 pm and 7 pm.  This will replace the traditional after  
meeting supper. 
 
Brand new facility,  Brand new night, Brand new time !   
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CORVETTE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC:  

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

General Meeting:  4/6/2025          Meeting Opened:  8:00 pm 

Present:  As per sign in sheet     Total Attendees:  47 

 

Apologies:  Gary & Cathy McPhee, Neil & Noreen Portlock, Stuart & Ruth vanDoorn, John 

Sturm, Greg Milsom, Tony & Faye Beer Smith, Peter McBride, Andrea Woolger. Catherine Nea-

gle & Jim Dornan, Steve Bryers, Craig Hauser, Debbie Johns, Kaye & Rudy Rygucki, Karen 

McConnell. 

 

Visitor and New members:  Andrew Blanchard, ’64 C2 

 

Sean: announced that tonight is the last meeting to be held at Glenelg Baseball Club. Peter 
Mourdoukoutas has been very busy investigating a move to Torrensville Bowling Club. It will be 
more central location; meals will be available from 5 – 7pm. Meetings will start at 7:30 pm & will 
be held on the first Thursday each month. 

He also announced that Graham Johns, who has been a member for 20 years suddenly passed 
away. Ruth & Stuart said they would like to organise a run in honour of Graham when they return 
from overseas. 

Minutes of Last General Meeting read true and correct.  

Moved: -   Tim Epton    Seconded:-  Neil Bailey 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  

BankSA Term Deposit: $56,000 @ 4.70% interest to 20/07/2025 

Nationals BankSA account: 1st May 2025     $2,750.00 

 Income      $0.00 

 Expenditure       $0.00 

 Closing Balance @ 31 st May 2025  $2,750.00 

Main BankSA bank account:  1st May 2025     $15,903.62 

 Income      $1,075.05 

 Expenditure      $1,257.24 

 Closing Balance @ 31 st May 2025  $15,721.43 

Membership Draw Prize: $20 

Fundraising Report: $292.05 (LESS $24.25) = $267.80 to Heart Kids. 

TOTAL from 1 st March 2025: $842.24 

Moved: -    Jemma Kitto    Seconded: -    Rob McConnell 

 

Secretary’s Report: Emails sent 15/5 Open Day at Riverdome.16/5 Club lunch at Lockleys Ho-

tel, 2 FHMC events. 26/5 June Newsletter. 2/6 QLD Nationals update, Corvettes West USA June 

N/L.      Aust Post letter to Treasurer about our 2024 tax return. 

 

Conditional Registration:   Tim had no new cars to report 

 



 

 7 

CORVETTE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC: 

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

Membership: 

Full & Life members:  239       Associates:  95           Total: 334  
 

Merchandise:  Current promotions are in the Newsletter: 

   ·       Cooler Weather Wear – page 20 

   ·       Hoodies & Headwear – page 21 

Items ordered in the May meeting are not yet ready, will be available at the July meeting. 
 

Newsletter: Stuart is overseas. Catherine prepared the June Newsletter. 
 

Events: 

Past: 18/5 Cornish Festival Cavalcade of Cars. 6 members cars joined in. Over 900 cars in to-
tal. Alan said the day was cool but fine. There were plenty of cars & Cornish food. 

Future: No dinners booked for June. 

29/6 Bocce 3-6 pm followed by pizza, pasta, cake at the Sicilian Club, 47 OG Rd re Serge. 

23/7 Mid-Week lunch 12:30 pm at Lockleys Hotel. Seniors’ meal option available. 

16/8 Mid Year Dinner 540 Tavern at 540 Port Rd Allenby Gardens. Buffet Style meal. Arrive 
5:30 for 6:00 pm dinner. More details to follow.  

 

Web Master: Neil Portlock is overseas at present. 
 

Public Officer: Peter advised that USGM Service Parts (Pontiworld) Dave Clee, has kindly do-
nated two first aid kits and first aid book to accompany them to the club – Value is approx. 
$400.00.  

ZIP Corvette is the new sponsor to our club; they will contribute $400.00 per year to join Keens 
and Corvette Central in advertising in our newsletter and on our website. 
 

Fund Raising: Maelyn has received numerous donations for raffle prizes. Lucky Envelope priz-
es are a ’98 Corvette & a new Jacket. 
 

General Business: 

John Randell discussed optional accommodation for the 2026 QLD Nationals. This accommoda-
tion is 1 ½ km from where the Nationals are based. 6/7 rooms have already been taken up. John 
said he may be able to get some additional rooms but can’t guarantee this. 

Membership Draw:  #53 Melanie Broadbent, lives at Laura. So, funds will be sent to her. 
 

Raffle prize winners: Wayne - T shirt, Phil – Tin Sign,  
Tom – pick up tool kit, Jenny – wine, David – Hamper.  
 

Meeting Closed:      8:30 pm 

Recorded By:  Lynda McBride Date:  4/6/25 
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 Upcoming Events  2025         
JULY 
 

Thursday 3rd @ 8.00pm    CCSA General Meeting 
at Riverdome.  Torrensville Bowling Club 
 
Friday 18th @ 6.30pm    Dinner 

           Cruising Yacht Club, Lady Gowrie Drive, North Haven.   Refer Page 9  
            

Wednesday 23rd @ 12.30pm      Mid Week Lunch  
Lockleys Hotel—Refer Page 9 for more details 

 
AUGUST 

 
Thursday 7th @ 8.00pm    CCSA General Meeting 
at Riverdome.  Torrensville Bowling Club 
 
10th August—Club Run—TBC 
 
16th Mid Year Dinner  
 Tavern 540—Refer Page 11.  
 

SEPTEMBER 
Thursday 4th @ 8.00pm    CCSA General Meeting 
at Riverdome.  Torrensville Bowling Club 

** A Big Thank you** 
We wish to acknowledge the generosity of Dave Clee from USGM Ser-

vice Parts, who has kindly donated two first aid kits to our club. 
 

These kits will be located in our ‘go bag’ and will be available on our 

club runs. 

 

 

 

If you need any parts, please consider USGM so we support those 

that support us. 
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ENJOY THE RIDE 

 

Time to try something different! 

 

So how about a midweek lunch at the Lockleys Hotel, 

Henley Beach Rd at Fulham.  

 

They offer a Seniors menu which includes a free drink 

with the meal. The meals are great Goof & I eat there be-

fore our monthly meeting.  

 

            12:30 pm Wednesday the 23rd of July   

 

Contact Neil at 0407 726 546 or  

ncbailey1@dodo.com.au to  

reserve your spot. 

Winter Warmer Club 

Dinner 
Friday, 18th July at 6.30pm 

 

Admirals Bistro 

Cruising Yacht Club 

Lady Gowrie Drive, NORTH HAVEN 

Contact Sean—0412 446 084 
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After much anticipation, the day had arrived for the CCSA Winter Bocce challenge, held 
at the Sicilian Social Club in Klemzig. 
This was the new venue which provided the necessary courts for us to enjoy the game. 
The competitiveness was shown early with elbows out and many line judge calls. 
There were some standout performances, including from Goof and Sue and Wayne and 
Jo, but ultimately Graham and Roz were the champions of the day, only losing one game 
for the afternoon. 
The dining area was beautifully set out for our members to enjoy a feast of antipasto  
platters and pizza.  The delicious Italian cakes with complimentary Prosecco,  
followed by espresso was definitely a hit and enjoyed by all. 
  
I would like to thank the Sicilian Club committee for kindly opening up the premises  
especially for us on this Sunday afternoon.  I am sure everyone who attended will agree 
that we should make this a regular event at this location. The Sicilian committee have 

offered to put on a Sicilian lunch for us on the condition we 
bring down the Corvettes next 
time and fill their carpark! 
Serge. 

It’s that time of the year to start preparing for the annual  
Bay to Birdwood event. 

 
This year it will be held on the Sunday 19th Oct. 

 
Registrations for cars made before Dec 31st 1995 open on the 7th July. 

 
Get in quick as the 1500 spots fill up quick, they have early which  

covers pre 1956, and late age brackets, 1956 ish and up. 
I will again be doing my usual very early morning meet up and group 

get together.  
More details to follow as we get closer. 

Alan  
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                     16th August 2025 
 

Tavern 540 

540 Port Road, Allenby Gardens  
 

$20 per head for Financial members. 

  Start 5.30 pm     Buffet Style. 

 

Antipasto Platters 

Cold meats, prosciutto, salami, bocconcini, feta cheese, roasted capsicum, 

grilled eggplant, grilled zucchini, kalamata olives. 

 

Seafood Platters 

Salt and pepper calamari, salt and pepper king prawns. 

 

 

Meat Platters 

Red wine rosemary beef skewers, lamb meatballs, chicken lemon oregano 

garlic tenderloins skewers. 

Bowls of Pasta—Penne Bolognaise and Carbonara. 

 

Platters 

Julienne vegetables, celery, carrot, capsicum, cream cheese infuse with chive 

and water crackers. 

Mini Frittatas. 

Mixed Pizza. 

Arancini Balls. 

Pastries—Spring Rolls, pasties and sausage rolls. 

Garden Salad. 

Potato Chips. 

Bread Basket. 
 

                     RSVP to Maelyn by the August Meeting with money to be  

  transferred into the club account. 

  Please use SURNAME and Mid Year Dinner as Reference 

 

                            BANK DETAILS  for Direct Deposit   BSB   105 900    Account   9543 73840 

 

 



 

 12 

  

2026 Corvette Nationals -  

Noosa Heads 
Event dates Friday 20th to  

Monday 23rd March 2026 

Proposed Road Trip  
 

For those of you who are giving consideration to attending this special annual event the following 

is being considered and with your advanced input, to me by 30th November 2025 for the 

overnight travel arrangements to ensure appropriate bookings can be made. 

 

For the full National program put together by the Queensland Corvette Club refer to their  

document included in this newsletter and on our club web site. 

 

As mentioned in the last club Newsletter there will be three overnight stops on the way to the 

event with the option to either leave  – 

 

• On the Monday 16th to arrive Thursday 19th. This gives a brief break before the busy week-

end.  

From previous experience this is the preferred time manageable way. 

• Or on the Tuesday 17th to arrive Friday 20th and on that day also pick up your entry bag and 

Corvette preparation. 

•  

To travel as a group, particularly on a long trip as this, does not only give support to each other 

but is a great social event to share stories along the way. 

 

The overnight stops are Hay 655kms, 7hrs. Coonabarabran 676kms, 7hrs. Warick to Noosa 

298kms, 4hrs. 

 

These distances take into consideration comfortable travelling times as well as for the older  

Corvettes which do not have the same creature comfort as those younger. 

 

Once I have your thoughts I will make the appropriate motel bookings for the type of  

accommodation required and you pay the establishment on check out.  

 

As a guide an overnight stop is approximately $180 but this will vary dependent on the  

establishment and how many rooms are booked. 

 

To keep costs down and in addition of reviewing the accommodation prices at the Nationals, 

I have booked alternative accommodation, only two rooms left, at a motel at $242 a night and 

1.5kms away from where the Nationals are being held. 

 

If interested to take advantage of this alternative accommodation  

I need your reply ASAP. 

 

For your return trip home, it will be up to you to make your own arrange-

ments. 

Contact me either by phone 0428394710 or dellter@adam.com.au. 

John Randell 

           

mailto:dellter@adam.com.au
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IMPORTANT Membership Information Update 
Our membership officer Gary McPhee is after your help. 

There are many of you, who since joining the club, have either sold your car, brought a  

replacement car or a second car. 

Some of you have provided updates on the car or cars that you now have in your possession.  

We would like to update the club records of members cars.  

If you have not provided an update on your car or any part of your personal details that may 

have changed (ie. address, contact details or email address), it would be greatly appreciated if 

you could please fill out the membership form that is available on the club website with any new 

details and  

returning that form to Gary via email. 

His email address is - eagles112021@outlook.com 

  

CLUB EVENTS:  IF YOU HAVE AN AMAZING IDEA  
As Events Coordinator, I know everyone is busy from month to month with friends and 

family commitments etc, but we are always looking for ideas from club members  

involving runs, dinners, weekends away or any other events as a social outing. 

The clubs aims at holding two events per month (usually 1 run & 1 dinner). 

So please contact me to assist planning your amazing ideas. 

The structured events will then be published in our monthly newsletter and club  

website for all to be made aware of dates and details . 

Regards Goof 

Something to please keep in mind 
We kindly ask that if you plan on attending a club run or  

dinner, it is important that the organiser is informed  

beforehand on who is coming. 

When members turn up on the day without doing this, it 

often causes an issue with seating and potentially catering. 

Be sure to always notify us of your planned attendance. 



 

 17 

MAELYNS NEXT “LUCKY ENVELOPE” PRIZES 

Be in it to win it!! 
 

Tickets available 
at our upcoming 

meetings. 
 

2 x Tickets for 
$5.00 

  

Once again Debbie is taking care of the Entertainment Book Club 
Fundraiser opportunity. Come and see Debbie ☺ 

See attachment for the promo. 

https://subscribe.entertainment.com.au/fundraiser/1601c71 
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FOR SALE     1991 C4 ZR1. 
6 SPEED MANUAL  

64Ks      

LT5 QUAD CAM  

ENGINE 

$98,000 

NEIL 0413009723 

  

CLASSIFIELDS 

FOR SALE 
DO WE HAVE A DEAL FOR YOU ☺ 

1 x ‘AS NEW’ RED LADIES 

CLUB JACKET 
SIZE 16 

NEW COST WAS $90.00 

SELLING FOR $65.00 ONO 

PLEASE CONTACT MAELYN ON 

0498 187148 
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TIM NEEDS A FAVOUR 
If you’re an owner of a Conditional Registered  

Vehicle with our club, our Conditional  

Registration Coordinator Officier - Tim would  

appreciate, if or when you sell your car, to please call 

him or one of the other C.R.V.  

officers and tell them that you no longer own the car. 

If you don’t, Tim will get angry!!    

ALSO, IF ANY NEW MEMBERS TO THE CLUB WOULD LIKE CCSA 

NAME TAGS, CONTACT TIM  PH: 0421 103 230 

AND HE WILL ARRANGE THEM 

*** CLUBS NEW WEBSITE *** 

Be sure to check out the clubs new  
website. A lot of work has gone  

into this behind the scenes and it’s 
an asset the club can be proud of. 

The management of the new Repco Marion store have expressed a desire 

to host the start of any Corvette Club runs leaving from down South. 

Any member wishing to organise a Southern run are welcome to contact 

either Xaiden or Brandon at the store to arrange.  

If we wish to start with a small car display, they will possibly provide a 

coffee van or even a BBQ. 
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Maelyn needs your help 
Maelyn, The Club and 

HeartKids would  
appreciate any donations of 
items that can be used as 

fund raising prizes. 
All items can be left with Maelyn at any 

general meeting.      
Thanks in advance. 
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PARTING PIC 

“IT WAS A MIRACLE” 
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